



MINUTES

Grouville School PSA Meeting

Date 23rd April 2024

In Attendance

President – Nichola Turner, **Chair** – Mike Phillips, **Vice-Chair** – Bella Rose **Secretary** - Michelle Rae
Treasurer- Lynda Le Breton,

Attendees Mrs Key, Miss Lydia Arrowsmith, Lorraine Falle, Selena Edmondson,
Apologies Nina Lodwick-Campbell

Welcome & Discussions

The Chair Mike welcomed everyone.

Summer Disco 28th June

It was discussed crisps and sweets did not seem popular at the disco.
Mrs key and Lynda can meet next week to ask the Mini PSA for their thoughts for the disco.
Lorraine has ordered some inflatable guitars and fun items for the disco.
Bella and Lorraine will organise a volunteer link.

Jolly Jars

It was discussed previously having a Jolly Jar event as a separate event.

Doughnut Day

It was suggested we could run the doughnut day this half of the summer term.
We will check with Nina when she is available.
We have suggested £1 per doughnut and we need to price a tray of doughnuts this year.
Check the school diary for any other events before choosing a date as there is a lot of excursions.

Hotdog Day

We would like to have another Hotdog Day but we need to see if we could fit it in the calendar and get enough volunteers.
Lynda is happy to take the lead on a hotdog event.

Raffles and 100 club.

Last terms raffle was well received. Easter eggs were donated from the Coop.
We are allowed to do 3 raffle per year without a license, but a 100 club would require a license from the gambling commission.

The license is around £30, and they require a calendar year of events.

It was discussed having a raffle lead and Selena Edmondson was nominated and voted in.
Selina will contact the gambling commission and organise a license.

An end of term raffle and a Christmas raffle was suggested.

It was discussed to reach out to parents for donations and local businesses.

In the past we have asked the year 6 students to write to businesses for donations but this year they have a lot on, and Selina, Michelle and Bella can look at previous businesses we have contacted for donations in the past.

Bouncy Castle.

Friday 24th May could be a good day for the event. Selina is taking the lead.

It is preferred the event takes place in the hall as it has been risk assessed.

Selina will put together a timetable for the event and organise volunteers.

It will be supervised by the PSA volunteers.

Check which children might need to be shown the event in the hall prior to attending and before all the children attend which could be to overwhelming.

Some bouncy castles allow 15 children per castle. Mrs Turner has suggested less children on a bouncy castle when they are older.

£2 has been suggested for the cost per child.

Michelle has offered to help Selina prepare and, on the day, to help with any children needing extra support.

Mike suggested this event would be great to try and potentially be an event we can offer in September for reception starters and new parents.

Garden allotment.

Mrs Turner thanked Mike and everyone for helping to gather all the relevant forms required for Ali Hand to submit for the grant.

Miss Arrowsmith gave an update on the Movement break signs.

Size A2/A1 using the icons that they already use throughout the school, so it is familiar to children already. Beresford Kitchen maybe able to help with printing these into size A2/A3.

A couple of signs are done and Mike can get a price based on the examples.

Michelle has offered to share her yoga knowledge of calming poses for these signs.

Remo sounds shape order is in and they have paused production until later this year.

Other Business

All agreed annual donation to be continued to be given to the McGugan family trust.

A £2000 donation will be paid.

School office will raise an invoice for all the library book which were purchased.

Michelle will put together a summer newsletter and include easy fundraising, all the event we have had over the year and how the parents money has helped the school community.

Year 6 Leaver PSA donation. The PSA give a donation for the year 6 hoodies and their leavers books.

Any other events for the year 6 are organised by the year 6 parents.

Lorraine suggested she could reach out to the Year 6 parents to private message her as the PSA can offer some financial support.

Next Meeting

21st May 6pm